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This newsletter is a publication of 
the Vernon L. Nash Antique Auto 
Club of Fairbanks, which is the 
most northern region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America. 

Where source permission is not 
cited with an article, material may 
be reproduced if credit is given to 
the author, the source is cited as 
being this publication, and our club 
is provided an emailed copy at 
vlnaacf@gmail.com.  All photos 
used with permission, and all by 
Rick Larrick unless other credit is 
given. 

If you have material you would like 
to contribute, please contact our 
editor, Rick Larrick, at the club 
email address : vlnaacf@gmail.com 
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Everybody 
followed 
Charlie to the 
Ester Park, 
but nobody 
would follow 
him down the 
slide… 

See Page 2 
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Wash hands.  Do not touch face. - Hygenesis 24:7 

Photo by Scott Grundy 

Photo above captures the extent of the early partici-
pants in our “socially distant” space car show on June 

6th in the old K-Mart parking lot. 

Ralph Moore had lots of admirers but, alas, “no sale” - at least not yet! 

Wally Olsen and Jerry Krier sit and chat next to Jerry’s Buick 

Raffle ticket sales were easy - Willy just needed more visitor traffic.  Willy 
Vinton staffs the table, while Scott Culbertson and Paul Tekin critique the 

fine auto - and complain about not being allowed a test drive! 

K-Mart Lot 

Older vehicles always “up front”! 

Nice mix 



Scott told his suitcase that there is no ABDT this year.  Now he has emotional baggage. 
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Pho

We had a great run on 
Sunday.  We had 14 cars and a 
total of 36 people.  It was great 
to see everyone.  The weather 
started out iffy; we had lots of 
clouds to start out, then it start-
ed to rain and  we had the um-
brellas out at the Parks High-
way monument.  Then it rained 
a bit on our way to the next stop 
at the Minto Flats outlook, but 
later was nice and rain free.    

We headed to the rest 
area for our next card and real-
ized we had lost a few cars.   
Dick Bellows and Donna 
Wojciechowski had car issues, 
and a few great members had 
stayed behind to help them 
out.  They soon got their car 
running and we were off to the 
Monderosa!  We drew our final 
card, and everyone pulled out 
their chairs and we had a beau-
tiful sunny day tailgate 
lunch.  Staff from the Mondero-
sa came out and took our or-
ders and all were fed.   Robbie 
and Doris even stopped by to 
say hello on their way home 
from Anchorage.     

Our big winners were 
Katie Stell with 4 of a kind, win-
ning $75.00, Brier McLeod-
Splitstoser, with 3 of a kind win-
ning $45.00,  and Devon Wil-
liams had 2 pair with 10 high 
and  won $35.00.  We ran into a 
little bit of rain on the way 
home, but what a wonderful day 
it ended up being.  Thanks to all 
who were able to come and en-
joy the drive.   

            - Rochelle Larson 

MONDEROSA RUN 
June 14th 

Photos by Rochelle Larson 

MONDEROSA RUN 
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Vernon L. Nash Antique Auto Club 

• Note: CarsNCoffee is ON: It is 
held each Saturday in the parking 
lot in front of the Great Harvest 
Bread Company at the Bentley Mall 
from 8:00 until 10:00 am. 

• Wednesday Night Run-
Arounds go on almost as usual for 
the summer.  See article on page 6 
for more detail. (Wally Olson, PPR)  

• Jun 27th: Chena Hot Springs 
Run leave CarsNCoffee at 10:30 
am (Donna Wojciehowski PPR) 

• July 7th: Board of Directors 
Meeting, Wilma Vinton’s office at 
Interior Region EMS on Pegar Rd. 
(also via Zoom). 

• July 9th: Membership Meeting, 
POT LUCK AT THE HOWLING 
DOG (in Fox); Meeting 7pm (picnic 
at 6pm).  See page 9 

• July 12th: SLO-POKE RUN (need 
PPR or event may cancel) 

• July 18th: Tanana Valley Fair-

grounds 11am - 2pm:  GOLDEN 
DAYS PARADE. See page 10 
(Wilma Vinton, PPR) 

• July 18th: CLUB PICNIC and 

RAFFLE CAR DRAWING. Old 
K-Mart Parking Lot, Drawing at 
2pm, Pot-Luck after. 

• July 25th: WILLY RALLY.  See 
page 9. (Willy Vinton, PPR) 

• Wed, Jul 8th : AAMA Member-
ship Meeting leaves Turnagain 
Social Club for rolling meeting.  

• July 19-24: Reliability Tour - 
Lock Haven / Wellsboro, PA - can-
celled 

• July 23-25: Annual Grand Na-
tionals, Allentown, PA - resched-
uled to August 21 - 22. 

• Oct 10: Eastern Fall Nationals 
(Hershey Meet), Hershey, PA—
cancelled 

Antique Auto Mushers 

National AACA Events 

Member Ads 

Now I heard that those damn Murder Hornets are attracted to hand sanitizer! 

CALENDAR 

FOR SALE:  1931 Ford Traditional 
Hot Rod.  Custom built 1952 Mercury 
Flathead; 1932 Frame.  $25,000.  Call for 
details.  Ralph Moore 907-347-1675 

Paying $150 for Alaska Legislator li-
cense plates (numbers only). Also, 
buying all types of Alaska Political li-
cense plates. 1966 AK Historic Vehicle 
license plate (mint first issue) for trade. 
Bryce Crumb (386) 365-7064,  e-mail 
bttrfly123@att.net 

FOR SALE: 1956 Studebaker flat bed 
truck. Older restoration, duel rear wheels. 
Once belonged to Mel Bovencamp. Be-
lieved the truck ran when parked. Can't 

find the ignition 
key.  Last run 
in 2014. $3300.  
Call Char-
lie Bourque 
479-4830 or 
email cbour-
que.alaska 
@gmail.com 

FOR SALE:  

FRANKLIN 
11A 

Early 1925 
with Raw-
lang body.  
Full Classic. 
Most refer-
ences cite 
value as 
about 

$16,000 - willing to sell for $9,500.  Rebuilt 
air-cooled engine; new frame rails.  Call 
Rick Larrick at 457-4344, text to 687-2036, 
or email to larrickrick@gmail.com. 

FOR 
SALE: 

1970 CJ5 

 

$3000 
obo 

 

Has 225 V6 engine.  Clean title, is regis-
tered and street legal.  Call Alec Arima 
907-669-6550. 

FOR SALE:  

Very nice 1926 FORD 

MODEL T Tudor Sedan. 

I need room in my garage!  

Contact Willy Vinton at 

907-388-8252. 

LOOKING FOR HELP: 

Need help with the wiring harness for my 
‘53 Chevy Pick-up.  Please give me a call. 

Richard Meiners 590-1369 

FOR SALE:  Hall Valve Seat Grinder, 
with second unit, complete set of guides, 
diamond stone dresser, lots of stones.  
Hall - Toledo is still in business and still 
supplies parts and stones for this unit.  
Good how-to videos on U-Tube.  $400 
for both units, both in their original steel 
cases.  Call Rick Larrick at 457-4344 or 
text to 687-2036 or email to larrick-
rick@gmail.com 

FOR SALE: SKAT 40 SAND BLAST 
CABINET, abrasives and tips. 35” wide x 
63” high. $350.  W light & dust collector 
port. Air compressor NOT included.  Call 
Rick Larrick at 457-4344 or text to 687-
2036 or email to larrickrick@gmail.com. 

mailto:bttrfly123@att.net
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President’s Headlights  
 - Jeff Creamer 

 JULY 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

  1 - Ron Allen 
  2 - Ellie Tempel 
11 - Clutch Lounsbury 
12 - Rena Storey 
13 - Dick Ellsworth 
14 - Tony Chiu 
20 - Jerry Krier 
20 - Marily Naquin 

 

JULY 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

  1 - Brenda & Roy Wilbur 
8 - Paula & Ross Beal 
19 - Kelly & Dale Oines 
20 - Rena & Bill Storey 
25 - Ruth & Al Haynes 

28 - Wyan & Hank Grant 

Greetings All! 

Well here we are in July already, and it feels 
like we really haven’t been able to start our sum-
mer! We are doing our best to adapt to the new 
“normal”, but sadly, we are missing out on activi-
ties we have become so used to participating in. 

Wednesday night run-arounds have definitely seen a drop in attendance, 
and Saturday mornings Cars & Coffee could use a few more folks as well. Look 
for a schedule for Wednesdays in this newsletter as Wally Olsen and I put to-
gether a list of neighborhoods we will be cruising for the next few weeks. Let’s 
get the cars out for some exercise and cruise! 

I am pleased to announce that new member Tony Chiu has agreed to 
take over as Webmaster for our website. He will be responsible for content like 
articles, letters, photo’s, etc., so look for contact details to follow. 

We do have an open Executive Board position to fill, with the term expir-
ing at the end of this year. Please contact myself or any Board member if you 
would like to be considered. It would be a great way to contribute to the man-
agement of our cub, without a 2-year commitment! Of course, you may find you 
have much to contribute and would like to have a voice in the club’s future! 

Safe and happy travels, 

Jeff Creamer 

21 - Ed McLaughlin 
22 - Bret Helms 
25 - Peter Lundquist 
25 - Janeen Culbertson 
27 - Judy Saupe 
27 - Karen Chancler 
31 - Dan Schaaf 
31 - Jim Brand 
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A study just revealed that if you drink coffee in the nude you are less likely to spill it. 

Photo by Scott Grundy 

ARE   

WORKS IN PROGRESS 

 

Richard Meiners (left), with friend John Lichenauer, working on his 1953 Chevy Pickup 

RUN-AROUND 
PLANS 

Hey everyone, Since the RV park is 
not open this year, we have come up 
with a neighborhood schedule to 
cruise on Wednesday nights. We will 
kick off this schedule on the 24

th
 of 

June, and update it in a couple weeks. 
Watch you email for the updates! 

July 1, 2020: Meet at Pioneer Park 
parking lot 6:30-7 pm., cruise Slater-
ville and downtown neighborhoods 
West to Wilbur Street. 

July 8, 2020: Meet at Pioneer Park 
parking lot 6:30-7 pm., Cruise Lemeta, 
Johnson Subdivision, and Aurora Sub-
division. 

Wally Olsen is the PPR for the run 
arounds, (907) 388-8136, or myself, 
Jeff Creamer, (907) 378-9061 if you 
have any questions. Come out and 
Cruise!                    - Jeff Creamer 

30 YEARS AGO (JULY 1990) - CAR GAMES AT ANGEL CREEK 

Christiansens compete in a blind driving game, as Gary Nash officiates 

30 YEARS AGO CLUB ACTIVITIES: 

Photos by Bill Chace 

Photo provided by Richard Meiners  



EDITOR’S 

LEFT (on) 

BLINKER  

   
    - Rick Larrick 

Everyone told Sam not to sing.  But Samsung anyway. 

- BURMA SHAVE (1960)   
Volume 49, Issue 6 
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Farmers: Backbone Of America                - Bryce Crumb 

The Fairbanks Chamber of 
Commerce has made signing up to 
participate in this year’s Golden 
Days non-parade so complicated 
(see form instructions on the next 
page), that I will probably just go 
fishing instead!  But - I will definitely 
be back in time for the picnic at the 
Old K-Mart lot, to visit and to maybe 
win the raffle car! 

This has certainly been a 
tough year on our community and 
on our club activities with the pan-
demic and all the changes, re-
strictions and guidelines that federal, 
state, and local governments have 
put in place.  Our board of directors 
has done a pretty good job of keep-
ing up activities, looking out for our 
members’ safety, and expanding 
communications.  All this while con-
sidering the circumstances (and 
their ever changing nature), and 
thus kudos should go to Jeff and his 
team.  When you see a board mem-
ber, thank them. 

 

 

      Alaska issued its first Farm license plate in 1962. 1962-1975 Farm license plates have an 
F prefix. I have a 1962 (with 63 tab) #6 in my collection - the 6th Farm license plate Alaska 
issued. For 1968, I have F 99 & F 999. For 1970, I have F22 with every sticker thru 1975 
scattered all over it, and I have F 98 with no stickers. In 1976, the  Farm license plate for-
mat changed to FA suffix with FARM written across bottom. 1976 have pair 2828 FA. 

Some of my fondest memories as a kid are spending time on my friend’s dairy farms in 
upstate New York. One of my fondest memories of my mom is baking apple pies with ap-
ples I helped pick during fall harvest time. I am greatly saddened by state of farmers today 
with mega farms being paid $$$ billions for not growing crops, while small farmers strug-
gle. My deceased wife Barb came from a farm family. Her family’s dairy farm was fore-
closed on by 3 banks after being in the family for 139 years. I would enjoy adding to my 
Alaska Farm license plate collection. What do you have? Bryce Crumb E-mail: 
bttrfly123@att.net. 

When I was  
Your Age... 
Wayne Tuck  

Executive Vice President 

Most of you have heard this. 
Remember how our parents would 
start a conversation with that 
phrase? Being one of the “Baby 
Boomer” generation and hearing this 
from our parents was frustrating. We 
would make  fun of it (always behind 
their backs) with comments like 
“When I was your age I walked three 
miles to school  bare footed, in the 
snow, uphill both ways!” As it turns 
out, they probably were a lot closer 
to the truth than we realized. The 
“greatest generation” grew up as 
children during the Great Depres-
sion, suffered great hardships and 
upon reaching adulthood were im-
mediately thrust into WW II. 

By now you must be asking 
yourself “What does this have to do 
with the old car hobby or AACA?”. 
The answer is “a lot”. The post-war 
era for the automobile industry was 
exciting. The new offerings and inno-
vations the manufacturers presented 
year after year were now available 
and affordable for the average fami-
ly. Many of the veterans had never 
dreamed of being able to own a car 
during their childhood. For those that 
couldn’t afford  a new car, the pre-
war cars were plentiful and available 
at bargain prices. 

Now I have come to realize 
the harsh reality that I have turned into 
my father. Compared to our children 
and grandchildren, we had a tough 
life. We had air raid drills in grammar 
school. We were threatened with the 
fear of nuclear annihilation during the 
cold war. Then it was being thrust into 
the Vietnam War. Again, what does 
that have to do with the old car hob-
by? I think it was a  lot. Those great 
1950’s cars were affordable and plen-
tiful for us during our teen years in the 
1960s. Then came the muscle car 
era. Many veterans returning to civil-
ian life bought a new muscle car to 
celebrate their new found freedom. 
Now those cars seem to be reaching 
their peak in the collector car hobby. 

Just the other day I caught 
myself starting to tell my grandson 
“When I was your age I didn’t have a 
car with air conditioning, power win-
dows, automatic transmission, power 
steering and brakes”. Suddenly I real-
ize that I have come full circle. My 
children and grandchildren have faced 
challenges. Maybe their challenges 
have been different than those faced 
by previous generations, but that 
doesn’t make them any less difficult. I 
hope that some day my grandson will 
pull his 2011 car out of the garage 
and tell his son, ”When I was your age 
our cars ran on gasoline. Want to take 
a ride with me to our region AACA 
meeting to learn more about them? 
Here, I’ll let you drive” 

mailto:bttrfly123@att.net
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Singing in the shower is great until you get soap in your mouth.  Then it is a soap opera. 

PICNIC! 
The annual Golden Days VLNAACF Picnic will be at 

the Old K-Mart Parking Lot on  

Saturday, July 18th! 

Picnic will be at the OLD K-KMART PARKING LOT. 

Club furnishes the main course.  Members should bring a salad or dessert, 
and please, BRING YOUR OWN CHAIRS.  Club will have tables for the food 

and rain shelter to cover them. 

Raffle Car Drawing is at 2:00pm and we will have lunch immediately after the 
drawing. 

There are plenty of posters still available if 
you need one.  Now that things are open-
ing up, we all need to get out there and sell 
tickets! 

Willy Vinton has the posters, and Rochelle 
Larson only has a very few ticket books 
left. 

IF YOU STILL HAVE TICKETS, please 
be sure to turn in the tickets and money 
to Rochelle Larson as soon as possible, 
but certainly by the July 9th Member-
ship Meeting at the Howling Dog. 

RAFFLE 
CAR NEWS 

As many are probably aware, the club 
has had it's own Facebook page for 
awhile now. With all that's been going 
on this spring and summer limiting 
everyone's ability to get out and 
about, it seems like a good time to 
make more and better use of this 
popular platform. For those that didn't 
know, you can find our club page at: 
 
https://www.facebook.com/VLNAACF 
 

This page gives us a unique chance to not only stay in better contact with 
our own members, but to also share club events and announcements with 
friends, family, and the community at large. It's a great way to promote the 
hobby, so please check it out and don't be shy about sharing the things you 
find there on your own timeline, or to other groups you may belong to. If you 
have questions or suggestions, and especially things you would like to see 
posted (everyone loves pictures), don't hesitate to contact Bruce McIntosh - 
bcmcintosh@gmail.com.  Keeping things fresh is what keeps things inter-
esting. 

Not every car-guy gets a 
car cake for their birthday.  
But not every Dad has a 
daughter like Madrona 
Westphal. 

No, not here: 

https://www.facebook.com/VLNAACF
mailto:bcmcintosh@gmail.com


Mosquitoes are so bad at my house, I just smack myself for no reason. 
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     There will be a car show at 

the Denali Center on June 18th and we 
will meet up at 1:20.  There are 7 peo-
ple signed up. 

  John McCarthy said the car 
show at the K Mart parking lot went 
very well.   Everyone was happy with 
the show. 

 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 
Our new webmaster is Tony 

Chiu. 
 
The July BOD meeting will be 

on July 7th and will start at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The July membership meeting 

will be on July 9th at the Howling Dog 
Saloon.  Ralph Glasgow will supply the 
brats and kraut.    Members should 
bring sides and desserts.  The potluck 
will start at 6:00 and the meeting will 
start at 7:00 p.m. 

 
The total for the 50/50 was 

$80 and the lucky winner was Jerry 
Mustard. 

 
A MOTION WAS MADE BY 

DONNA WOJCIECHOWSKI AND SE-
CONDED BY MIKE LECORCHICK TO 
ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 7:35 
P.M.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 
Submitted by 

 Donna Wojciechowski, Secretary 

 SUNSHINE REPORT: 
 
A card was sent to Ralph Glasgow 
after his motorcycle accident. 

    Sunshine Committee 

Tracy McLeod 
 
Tracy McLeod is the Sunshine Contact. 
Please send her an e-mail if you know of a 
club member who could use a little 
"sunshine".  
 
e-mail: tksplits@yahoo.com .   
For a postal mail address contact Tracy or 
a Board member. 

President Jeff Creamer brought 
the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  There 
were 27 members present.  

Secretary Donna Wojciechowski 
read the BOD minutes from the June 9th 
meeting. 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY 
WILLY VINTON AND SECONDED BY 
MIKE LECORCHICK TO APPROVE 
THE MINUTES FROM THE MAY MEM-
BERSHIP MEETING.  PASSED UNANI-
MOUSLY. 

Treasurer's Report - Wilma Vin-
ton gave the treasurer's report. 

Membership Report - Rochelle 
Larson gave the membership report and 
said we have a total of 194 mem-
bers.  38 single and 78 joint member-
ships. 

 
****Due to the Covid-19 pan-

demic events are subject to change. 
 

EVENTS/COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
     Raffle Car - The club is look-

ing at different venues to sell tick-
ets.  One place we are looking at is the 
Mitchell Raceway.  Phil Sanders re-
ceived permission from Gary 
Schikora  to sell tickets at the yellow gate 
at the Farmers Market.  Donna 
Wojciechowski and Phil Sanders will sell 
tickets on Saturday June 13th at the 
Farmers Market.   

 
    June 14th is the Mondo Poker 

run.  We will meet at 11:00 in the parking 
lot at Alaskaland.   Rochelle Larson is 
the PPR. 

 
    June 27th is the Chena Hot 

Springs poker run.  Donna 
Wojciechowski is the PPR. 

 
    Annual Picnic and Raffle Car 

Drawing - John McCarthy will check with 
Pioneer Park about having our annual 
picnic and raffle car drawing 
there.  There will be an update at a later 
date. 

 
     The Teddy Bear show will be 

postponed this year.  There will be an 
update at a later date. 

 
OPEN FORUM: 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Kiwanis Pavilion, Danby Road Park 

June 11, 2020 

Photo by Willy Vinton 

WILLY RALLY 
PLANS 

Get ready for the “Willy Rally” 
coming soon to a city near you. 
Can’t tell you all the details, or 
the meek might not show up. 
We don’t care if your fuel tank 
is full, as long as your wallet is. 
So if you do show up, expect 
the unexpected. Will firm up the 
date (currently planned for Sat-
urday, July 25th, after Cars’N 
Coffee) due to travel delays and 
unknown things happening to-
day. But whatever happens, be 
prepared for the unknown. 

                 - Willy Vinton 

COME HOWL 
AT THE DOG 

2nd Thursday / July 9th 
member meeting: 

Ralph Glasgow & Melinda 
Harris will host the July Membership 
Meeting at the Howling Dog. Our 
meeting venue is available to the 
club whether or not we’re open to 
the public. We held a successful 
private BMW Airheads meeting 
Monday June 1st. We tentatively 
open to the public June 19th. 

Potluck or private meal: we’ll 
cook brats & have buns, mustard, 
kraut and set up pot luck. If you’re 
concerned about shared food, bring 
a box lunch!  

Camp chairs could be help-
ful as folks may wish to spread out 
in the beer garden further than our 
picnic tables.  

- Ralph & Melinda 
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Opportunity knocked at my door, but I was at the pier waiting for my ship to come in... 

 

VLNAACF participation in the 2020 
“Reverse” Golden Days Parade  

As you all have no doubt heard, the pa-
rade will be a stationary one this year, with 
the public driving through a designated 
area at the Fair Grounds to see the floats 
and other parade participants.  VLNAACF 
has been encouraged to participate, how-
ever, everything from registration to the 
displaying of our cars will be different.  If 
we decide to participate, we will park our 
cars in the Fairgrounds in such a way as to 
allow the public driving by to see us.  We 
will be required to stay at the Fairgrounds 
for the full time that the displays are open- 
11 am to 2 pm.  Setup will start around 9 
am. 

Registration is accomplished by each car 
owner, via the Chambers registration site(.  

Registrations must be received by the 
Chamber of Commerce by July 
10th.  Members do not have to partici-
pate, however, there is a specific way you 
need to complete the registration form in 
order to avoid being charged.  I have in-
cluded a step by step process below to aid 
in the process.  If you do decide to show 
your car, please send me an email or text 
so that I can bring your display placard to 
the setup.  If you have questions you can 
please call me at 907-388-7766 or email 
me at wlvinton@gmail.com 
To register to go to: https://
form.jotform.com/201497579462972 follow 
the instructions below: 

1. Business Organization Name => 
Vernon L Nash Antique Auto Club of 
Fairbanks 

2. Primary Contact, email, Cell Phone and 
Address are completed with the indi-
vidual member’s information. 

PARADE SIGN-UP 
INSTRUCTIONS 

- Wilma Vinton 

3. Business/Organization Phone= 907-388-
7766 

4. Website = fairbanksaaca.org 

5. Affiliation Classification= Other 

6. Brief Description of your entry-Enter 

your own vehicle as in the box 

above, with “VLNAACF” first. 

7. What is the total length..- select 50 feet 

8. How many total participants will be in 
your entry? Enter the number of cars 
you personally will be  entering. 

9. How will you display the Day’s theme or 
spirit.  Select third option and enter: 

10. Do you wish to be judged: Please say 
no 

11. Select the “Non-Commercial” Category 

12. For the Commentary enter what you see 
in the box above: “See Wilma Vinton’s 
Entry” 

13. Is your entry displaying firearms or 

14. Check the box agreeing to the terms 

and that someone will be at the MAN-

DATORY safety meeting (I will be at-

tending the Safety meeting.) 

mailto:wlvinton@gmail.com
https://form.jotform.com/201497579462972
https://form.jotform.com/201497579462972


Photo credit: Jeff Creamer  
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Oil leak?  No, that’s just sweat from all the horsepower! 

Photos by Dan Portwine 

 

 

 

 

Member(s) Name:____________________________________________________ 

 

If you want to have a sign for your car please complete the following and turn in by Thursday, 
July 9

th
.  If you had your car in last year’s parade, I already have a sign for you.  However, you 

need to register your car on the Chamber of Commerce Website as well.  See instructions in 
the news letter. 

 

Vehicle 1 Year: __________ 

Vehicle 1 Make: ___________________________________________ 

Vehicle 1 Model: __________________________________________ 

 
Vehicle 2 Year: __________ 
Vehicle 2 Make: __________________________________________ 
Vehicle 2 Model: _________________________________________ 
 

Vehicle 3 Year: ________ 

Vehicle 3 Make:___________________________________________ 

Vehicle 3 Model: _________________________________________ 

 

Parade Participant Information: 

VLNAAC will be put together as a group, however everyone must register on 
their own on the Chamber of Commerce Website. 

                                                         Don’t forget to register online! 

Chamber of Commerce Application Deadline: Sunday, July 5, 2020 is the deadline 
to have your name on marketing collateral with the FINAL deadline for entry being Fri-
day, July 10th. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Fax to 456-3970 or email to wlvinton@gmail.com; you may also leave them at 
Larson’s Locksmith on Noble street or IREMSC at 2503 18th Ave (across from the 
DMV on Peger). 

Golden Days Parade Sign Up 

mailto:wlvinton@gci.net


NEXT MEETINGS  
 The Membership Meeting is Thursday, July 9th - at the HOWL-
ING DOG in Fox.  Meeting starts at 7:00 pm.; Pot Luck Picnic 
starts at 6pm.  See page 9 

 

 The Board Meeting is Tuesday, July 7th -  at Wilma’s Office at 
Interior EMS (and via ZOOM).  Meeting starts at 6:30 pm. Board 
Meetings are open to members.    

  

VLNAAC Website:  http://fairbanksaaca.org CONTACTS: 
President Jeff Creamer 378-9061 jcreamer@gci.net 

Vice-President Ralph Moore 347-1675 flatheadv81947@gmail.com 

Treasurer Wilma Vinton  388-7766 wlvinton@gmail.com 

Secretary Donna Wojciechowski 490-6740 culligan@gci.net 

Director (past President) Mike Lecorchick 322-7525 Mike.lecor@gmail.com 

Director (term expires 2021) Jerry Mustard 479-6101 jandcmustard@gci.net 

Director (term expires 2021) Bruce McIntosh 452-4923 bcmcintosh@gmail.com 

Director (term expires 2020) Phil Sanders 479-5920 Sanders.phillip@gmail.com 
Director (term expires 2020)    

Membership / Merchandise Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 

Webmaster Tony Chiu 374-2924 chiut066@gmail.com 

Newsletter Rick Larrick 457-4344 larrickrick@gmail.com 

FaceBook Moderator Bruce McIntosh 452-4923 bcmcintosh@gmail.com 

Sunshine Club Tracy McLeod 456-7877 tksplits@yahoo.com 

mailto:ronandnancy@gci.net
mailto:rochelle1987@hotmail.com
mailto:crlarrick@alaska.net

